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Plaintiff, Empire Wholesale Lumber Co., filed an action in
U.S. District Court, setting out the circumstances of an alleged
commercial dispute.  Defendant Meyers filed an answer and
counterclaim and, shortly thereafter, filed for relief under
Chapter 7 of the Bankruptcy Code on 6/10/97.  Plaintiff then
commenced an adversary proceeding in Bankruptcy Court seeking a
determination that the claims against Defendant should be
excepted from discharge under § 523 of the Code, for denial of
discharge, and for a money judgment.

Plaintiff filed a motion in the District Court seeking
summary judgment in its favor on Defendant’s counterclaim.  The
District Court allowed its motion, finding that the claim, as
alleged, arose prior to the petition date and was therefore
property of the estate.  Accordingly, only the trustee had
standing to bring the claim.  The order dismissing the
counterclaim was entered by the District Court and the case was
remanded to the Bankruptcy Court for further proceedings.  The
Bankruptcy Court denied Defendant’s motion to reinstate the
counterclaim in the bankruptcy action.  A trial was held and the
court: issued a money judgment in favor of the Plaintiff, found
the debt to be nondischargeable under § 523(a)(6), and denied
Debtor’s discharge under § 727(a)(2).  Defendant appealed the
court’s denial of his motion as well as the judgment after trial.

The BAP affirmed the Bankruptcy Court on all issues.  The
judgment against Defendant was based on a state-court judgment
entered against the Debtor’s wholly owned corporation.  The
Bankruptcy Court did not commit error when it found that it was
bound by collateral estoppel with respect to the amount and
nature of the judgment against the corporation. Nor did it commit
error in finding that the Debtor was jointly and severally liable
with the corporation on the judgment because Debtor directed the
activities of, and acted in concert with, the corporation.  As
the actions giving rise to the judgment constituted conversion,
the judgment was nondischargeable under § 523(a)(6).  Debtor
intentionally failed to schedule what he considered a valuable
claim such that discharge was rightly denied under § 727(a)(2). 
The BAP also agreed that Debtor lacked standing to bring his
counterclaim and that the Bankruptcy Court did not commit error
in denying Debtor’s leave to amend the counterclaim.

E00-18(12)
Underlying opinions at E99-18(5) and E99-24(10)

(Meyers has appealed to the Ninth Circuit)
































